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We are anticipating the completion of Phase I of Seismic Construction by Tuesday,  Dec. 6th, 

2016.  Over the December 3rd - 5th classrooms will be moved for Phase II.  All staff will be 

moved out of Building A - the Senior Building.  Some staff will move into Building D and E for 

this phase of construction while others will be moved into their new “permanent” homes in the 

newly  renovated  Building C.  Everyone will be out of Building A by the end of the day      

Tuesday, Dec. 6th and the building will be off limits as of Wednesday, December 7th, 2016 

until the completion of the project.  Above is the outline of closures for this phase of the 

project.  Please note there will no longer be school access off of Jackson Street.  You will  

notice the fencing will be changed this Monday to reflect this.  We will review with the     

students the closures and how this affects their “play areas” during recess and lunch.   Please 

note where all the entry points are into Buildings B, C, D and E.   At the end of Phase II, eve-

ryone in Building D and E will be moving into their new “permanent” in Building A.  Listed below 

are the current room  assignments along with who will be moving at this time.  



 

Phase II Room Assignments - Effective December 7th, 2016 
 

            
New 

Room 

 

Name   Assignment Current Room   Phase II 

Doug Sherrett Div. 1 CT - Gr. 6/7 A105   C204  

Maryann Persoon Div. 2 CT - Gr. 6/7 A107   C203  

Anna Chudnovsky Div. 3 CT - Gr. 6/7 A108   C202  

Craig Larson Div. 4 CT - Gr. 6/7 A202   C201  

Karen LaRochelle Div. 5F CT - Gr. 6/7FI A209   D101  

Eileen Deforge Div. 6 CT - Gr. 5/6 A201   E300C  

Melissa Anema Div. 7 CT - Gr. 4/5 A206   E200B  

Betty Friesen Div.8 CT - Gr. 4/5 A106   E200C  

Patty Parry Div. 9 CT - Gr. 4/5 A204   E300A  

Annie Simard Div. 10F CT - Gr. 4/5FI A208   D106  

Bronwen Keddie Div. 11F CT - Gr. 4/5FI D105   D105  

Karen Nesmith Div. 12 CT - Gr. 3/4 A207   E300B  

Thomas Dodd Div. 13 CT - Gr. 3  E300A   C102  

Stella Lee Div. 14 CT - Gr. 3  E300B   C103  

Jenny Albutat Div. 15 CT - Gr. 2/3 E300C   C104  

Pamela Buis Div. 16F CT - Gr. 2/3FI E300   E300  

Sara Langlois/Cristall Div. 17F CT - Gr. 2/3FI D102   D102  

Karen Yu/Debbie Brown Div. 18 CT - Gr. 2  D108   D108  

Jane Quon Div. 19 CT - Gr. 1/2 D107   C101  

Evelyn Tam Div. 20 CT - Gr. 1  D103   D103  

Lexy MacGregor/Gagne Div. 21F CT - Gr. 1FI D101   C001  

Lilliana Matelich (Andrea Millman) Div. 22 CT - K  E200   E200  

Colleen Sturrock Div. 23 CT - K  E200A   E200A  

Helene Bouchard Div. 24F CT - KFI  E200C   C003  

David Butler Music Prep  A101   D006B  

Alex Mitchell Music Prep  A003   D107  

Conor Murphy RT - Intermediate  A203   C205  

Susan Kurbis RT - Intermediate  A104   C108  

Mike Rourke RT - Intermediate  A102   C208  

Claire Knight RT- Primary T-Th  D104A   D104A  

Lisa Kantas RT -Primary T-Th  E304   E303  

Alan Harkness RT- Primary W-F  E303   C105  

Collette Gagne (Caitlin Stewart)            RT-FI   E200B   C006  

Aven Cristall RT-FI Th-F  E200B   C006  

Siobhan Dowle(Gregg Richardson) RT-Primary M,T  E303   C105  

Caroline Lay Literacy Teacher  E102   E102  

Jenn Hong TL   E100A   E100A  

Michelle Martin (Heather Froste) AET   E204   C008  

Catherine Hollifield Counsellor  A114   E204  

Carrie Leong YFW   D104A   D104A  

Lisa Janco YFW   A003   E203  

Greg Goodall YFW-CST   A210   E304  

Donna Lokhorst AEW   E203   C002  

Tracy Kong NA   D006B   C004  

Denise Aasen SA   D006B   C004  

Kristy Stefanucci SLP   A103   E114  

               



 

STAFFING CHANGES 
This month we will be saying  good-bye to some members of our     
Strathcona Team:   SSA, Yan Yee, has been with us this term covering 
for Vesna who will return in the new year. She will be returning to the on Call List.  Cafeteria worker 
Linda Cross is leaving us next week for a new position at Nightingale Elementary.  Supervision 
Aide Steve Chow is leaving us for a new position at Weir Elementary.   Caitlin Stewart will be   
leaving our French Immersion team at the end of the term for a permanent  position at Gordon     
Elementary.   We wish them all the best as they taken on their new roles.   Once new staff has 
been hired we will introduce them to you. 
 
Message from Ms. Sandhu 
At this time, I would like to let you know that I too will be moving on in January.   I will be relocating 
to Renfrew Elementary School.  I wish to thank the Strathocna Community for welcoming me in just 
over two years ago.  I have enjoyed working with all of the students, staff, families and community 
partners.  This is truly a special place where many caring people come together to make a differ-
ence in the lives of our kids.  I am feel so privileged to have been able to play a role in the learning 
journey of these incredible students.    
 
Joining the team in January will be the new principal, Mr. Jason Eng.  Mr. Eng has been at 
Grandview Elementary for the last five years.   He  will be a great addition to the Strathcona Team.  

 
 
 

 

          
   Join us for Winter Melodies & Breakfast  
                 Thursday, December 15th  

7:45am - 8:50 am 
This year we will be hosting a Pancake Breakfast to celebrate the holiday season.  We would be 
most pleased if your family would be able to join us on the Thursday for a simple breakfast of    
pancakes, hot chocolate and oranges in the lunchroom.  Of course there will also be some festive 
music and caroling!  We hope to see many of you at this event.   
 

Additional Events 
 Vancouver Metro Theatre presents Robin Hood a Holiday Musical  for Families on Friday, Dec. 16th.  A fun trip 

for the entire family!  Watch the Robin Hood show at the Vancouver Metro Theatre and meet the actors after!     
Transportation included. Proudly funded by Bosa Properties. The buses will depart to the Theatre at 6:30pm so we 
ask everyone to come at 6:00pm so we can organize the participants. The Show will start at 7:30pm and end around 
9:30pm.  We will be back at Community Center by 10:00pm For tickets and further information contact the  

      Community Center (604)713-1851. 
 Winter Carnival on Friday, December 9th after school in the gym.  Come to this fun event.  There will be tons of 

fun things to do including activity stations, arts & crafts stations.  Everyone is welcome to this free event. "Christmas 
aboard a pirate ship” by the Purple Pirate at 11:00 am in the Auditorium—free event. 

 December 23th SCC will be hosting “Christmas Aboard A Pirate Ship” by the Purple Pirate in our auditorium at 
11:00am.  This is a free event. 

SNOW CLOSURE 
Winter is upon us and in the event of unsafe weather conditions (e.g. snow), a CLEAR 
ANNOUNCEMENT stating that schools are closed will be provided by 6:00 a.m. to 
local radio stations.  

CKNW (980 AM)                                                       CKWX (NEWS 1130 AM) 

CBC RADIO (690 AM, 105.7 FM)                             BCTV/Global (cable channel 11) 

FAIRCHILD Radio (CJVB AM 1470/CKHG FM 96.1) CITY TV (cable channel 13) 

In Addition, Information on snow closures will be available on line at www.vsb.bc.ca. 

 
Thank you for supporting the Scholastic Book Fair.   
 

Next PAC Meeting 
The next general meeting on Wednesday,  December 7th is at 9 am in the 
Family Room.  Please join us .  Everyone is welcome.  The Family Room will 
now be located in Building C Room C004.  Come and check it out!  

http://www.vsb.bc.ca/


Do you have a child born in 2012? 

Kindergarten registration started on November 1st 

------- 
All Kindergarten applicants are required to submit an application to their English catchment          
elementary school.  This includes families who wish to apply for choice programs and/or a cross 
boundary placement. 
 
The priority registration period for Kindergarten opened on Tuesday, November 1st  and closes at 4 
pm on Monday February 1

st
.  Students who submit an application within this priority period will be 

accommodated before late applicants.   
 
In a few Vancouver schools there may be more in-catchment applicants than the school can        
accommodate.  In this event, applicants who applied within the priority registration period (Nov 2 to 
Feb 1) will be included in a draw for available spaces.  Students with siblings already in attendance 
at the school (and who will be attending next year) will be given priority ahead of the draw. 
 
When registering your child please bring:          
 Proof of residence in Vancouver  
 Child’s birth certificate 
 Immigration documentation (if applicable) 
 Immunization records 

 

For more information on Kindergarten registration please visit:  

http://www.vsb.bc.ca/kindergarten 

Kindergarten Registrants living within International Village Catchment: 
For 2017-18 registration the Internationally Village catchment will be in effect for incoming            
kindergarten students and for children who will be going into grades one and two.  Families living in 
the International Village catchment with a child entering Kindergarten in September should register 
for the International Village at Seymour program, at Seymour School (1130 Keefer St, Vancouver). 

Note: The International Village catchment is the portion of the current Strathcona   

catchment WEST of Main Street. 

 

Kindergarten Registrants living within the Strathcona Catchment: 
Currently Lord Strathcona School is experiencing an increase in the number of students living within 
our catchment area.  For the 2017-18 school year we may not have space to accommodate all        
in-catchment Kindergarten students.  In the event that we receive more Kindergarten applications 
than we can accommodate the process outlined below will be followed.  

 
When will I be informed as to the status of my child’s application? 
Families will be contacted by mid-February regarding the status of their child’s Kindergarten  
application. Students who could not be accommodated will be placed on an ordered waitlist.   The 
district will identify an alternate school placement for all waitlisted students.  Students placed at an 
alternate school location will be offered a space back at their catchment school, when one becomes 
available, based on their numbered order on the waitlist. 
 
Families who could not be accommodated and wish to apply to other schools should note that the 
cross boundary application process is open from February 1st to February 28

th
.  Unlike in previous 

years, cross boundary applications within equivalent priority groupings will be accepted by draw not 
by date and time of application.   

Kindergarten Registrations Received Between November 1st and February1st: 
In-catchment Kindergarten registrants who have a sibling currently attending and who will    
continue to attend their in-catchment school in 2017-18 will be enrolled first. 
The names of all other in-catchment registrants will be entered in a random draw, should one be 
necessary, for the remaining Kindergarten spaces.   
Students who cannot be accommodated will be placed on a waitlist in numbered order. 

 

Kindergarten Registrations Received AFTER February 1st: 
All in-catchment Kindergarten registrations received after February1

st
 will be added to the         

existing waitlist by date and time of application.  Please Note: There will be no priority  given to 

registrants with siblings already attending Strathcona after February 1
st
. 

http://www.vsb.bc.ca/kindergarten


Cross Boundary Applications to Strathcona: 

Strathcona School may not be able to accept any new cross boundary students for the 2017-

2018 school year.  This may include new cross boundary applications from students with       

siblings  already attending Strathcona School.  This is essential to ensure spaces are   

available for current and future catchment residents.   

We understand this could be disruptive to families with children already attending Strathcona 

cross boundary, particularly to families living west of Main Street in the International Village 

catchment.  If this change impacts your family please contact the school principal directly so 

we can discuss your situation. 

We will continue, through newsletters, to keep parents informed as to our Kindergarten      

numbers as the registration process continues.   

Applications for Choice Programs  
The district offers a variety of choice programs including French Immersion, Mandarin Immersion, 
Fine Arts, Aboriginal Focus School, International Baccalaureate and Montessori. If you are 
planning to apply for Choice Program(s) you still need to register for kindergarten at your English 
catchment school first. The online application process opens in January 8th, 2017 and closes in 
February 6, 2017. http://www.vsb.bc.ca/kchoice 
There will be a district supervised draw to select applicants for the available program space. 
Offers for program spaces will be made by late February. You will be given a formal offer of a space 
in a Kindergarten choice program or an indication of where you sit on the waitlist.  
 
FRENCH IMMERSION ADMISSION PROCEDURES FOR 2017/2018 
The most common point of entry for French Immersion is Kindergarten. Students may enter in Grade 
1 if space is available. Registration for Kindergarten can be found on the VSB website:    
http://www.vsb.bc.ca/programs/early-french-immersion 
 
The first step for everyone is to register with your neighbourhood English catchment school  
regardless of whether you plan to send your child there or not.  The application process for the  
Kindergarten French Immersion Program will be online beginning mid January. To apply, you will 
need your child’s Personal Education Number (PEN) which you will receive in early January IF you 
have registered for kindergarten at your English catchment school.  A random computer draw will  
determine the successful applicants. Applicants will be notified as to placement in late February. An 
information session for parents/students interested in District French Immersion program at  
Strathcona on January 10th @ 6:00pm in our Library.   

Strathcona Community Centre 

Winter Basketball Camps 
 
Boys: 

Grades 4-7     Tuesday – Friday  Dec.  20-23   11am- 2pm - $60 

Grades 8-12   Tuesday – Friday    Dec.  20-23   3pm- 530pm - $60 

  

Girls: 

Grades 4-7    Wednesday – Friday   Dec. 28-30   11am- 2pm - $50 

Grades 8-12  Wednesday – Friday   Dec. 28-30  3pm– 5:30pm - $50 

  

For More information contact Stephanie Chow, 
Recreation Programmer II 
 
 
 
 

Mark Your Calendars!  

 December 5th  

 Pro- D Day —No 

school for students  

 December 7th  

 Skate with Santa @ Britannia  

     Divisions 2,9,15  

 December 7th  

  Building A closed for Phase II of   

 construction  

 December 14th  

 Report Cards go Home!  

 December 15th  

 Community Breakfast in the school 

 cafeteria from 7:45 to 8:50 am  

 December 15th  

 Field Trip to Vancouver Play House 

 Mixed Nuts for Divisions 12 to 24  

 December 16th  

 Field Trip to Vancouver Play House 

 Mixed Nuts for Divisions 2 to 12  

 December 16th  

 Last Day of School for 2016!  

http://www.vsb.bc.ca/kchoice
http://www.vsb.bc.ca/programs/early-french-immersion

